Environmental Advisory Council
January 15, 2019
Attendance: Darryl Speicher, Patti O'Keefe, Sally Duffy, Kathleen Sandt, Jennifer Mittereder
Public: Frank May representing Buck Hill Conservation Foundation

Minutes Approval: The minutes of Nov. 28 had been approved electronically, and were again approved
at this meeting. All members voted aye.

Frank requested a letter of support from the Supervisors for a grant for maintenance and extension of
the trail at Chestnut mountain to join a trail at Spruce Lake Retreat and then to the Gravel Preserve.
Motion to request the letter — by Kathleen Sandt, Second by Sally Duffy. All members voted aye.

Discussion was held on the Ice Lake Development Project. Several questions were raised.

Where are the meeting minutes for an authorization of the township engineer to produce a plan to
develop the property?

Why was the Environmental Advisory Council not consulted?
The extensive use of the property does not seem well thought out.
The trail and parking area are too close to adjoining property.

While the septic is outside the 50’ buffer for an Exceptional Value waterway, it seems too close in
practice. With the high water table and slope this seems a poor way to protect the watershed.

Flush toilets and a well seem excessive for the location.
Soil is not conducive to percolation for the septic, pervious surface parking, road, raingarden and trails.

Pervious surfaces require twice yearly maintenance (vacuuming) by a licensed contractor. There will be
a large cost to build and maintain this park.

Is there a demonstrated need for this extensive development?

Has PARC been consulted to coordinate with their plans for adjoining Seven Pines Park which is part of
the Regional Park Land?

In general, the proposal does not seem well thought out or the best use of funds. Access across the
stream to connect to the existing trail seems more useful.

Next meeting is on March 21, 6:30 p.m. at Evergreen Community Charter School



